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TO: All FHA-Approved Mortgagees; All Other Stakeholders 

NEWS AND UPDATES 
 
In this Announcement:  

• Reminder: Guidance for FHA-Approved Mortgagees When Assisting Borrowers in 
Presidentially-Declared Major Disaster Areas 

• FHA Offers Series of Pre-Recorded Training Opportunities 
 
See below for details. 

Reminder: Guidance for FHA-Approved Mortgagees When Assisting Borrowers 
in Presidentially-Declared Major Disaster Areas 

Due to Hurricane Matthew, today the Federal Housing Administration (FHA) is reminding mortgagees 
about its guidance for assisting individuals and families with FHA-insured mortgages secured by single 
family residential properties in Presidentially-Declared Major Disaster Areas (PDMDAs). Mortgagees are 
reminded that: 

• Properties in these areas are subject to a 90-day moratorium on foreclosures following the disaster; and 
• HUD provides mortgagees an automatic 90-day extension from the date of the moratorium expiration 

date to commence or recommence foreclosure action or to evaluate the borrower under HUD’s Loss 
Mitigation Program. 

 
If the effects of Hurricane Matthew, or any other disaster, result in PDMDAs, mortgagees should 
reference the guidance in the Single Family Housing Policy Handbook 4000.1 (SF Handbook), including 
section III.A.3.c.ii, Moratorium on Foreclosures, and section III.A.3.c.iii, Monitoring of Repairs to 
Substantially Damaged Homes. 
 
Quick Links 



• Access the online or portable document format SF Handbook from HUD’s Client Information Policy 
Systems’ Housing Handbooks web page at: 
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/administration/hudclips/handbooks/hsgh 

 

http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/administration/hudclips/handbooks/hsgh

